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Our church building is now COVID-secure, so you can choose 
either to attend worship physically, or continue to worship with 

us on Facebook. 
Join us at 10.30.am on Sunday in church for a shortened 

service of Holy Communion, however, please be aware that 
seating is limited to 30, the communion will be bread only and 
there will be no singing. The service may feel a little “dry”, so 

you may prefer to continue to worship online. 
To ensure that our church remains COVID-19 Secure, we will 

be using PowerPoint and not handing out service books. If you 
prefer, you are welcome to print and bring along your own order 

of service, taking it with you at the end. Follow the link and 
download: 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!Aurx6pWvMgOaiNRVqS5vumpPHqT6cw?e=YJZcpp 
 

To worship on line, join us at 12 noon on Sunday on our 
Facebook Page for midday worship 

https://www.facebook.com/ChristChurchAinsworth/ 
 

 You are also welcome to join us at 6.15pm on Wednesday for 
Mid-Week Praise. 

 

NB: If you are not on Facebook, you can still watch the service – 
follow the link, but when it says “Log in” “Create New Account” 

simply click “Not Now” (which is below these two options). 
 

https://1drv.ms/b/s!Aurx6pWvMgOaiNRVqS5vumpPHqT6cw?e=YJZcpp
about:blank
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A few words from the Vicar ....  

While they were eating, Jesus took a loaf of bread, and after blessing 
it he broke it, gave it to the disciples, and said, ‘Take, eat; this is my 
body.’ Then he took a cup, and after giving thanks he gave it to them, 
saying, ‘Drink from it, all of you; for this is my blood of the covenant, 
which is poured out for many for the forgiveness of sins. (Matthew 
26:26-28) 

Well, wearing a facemask in church is now compulsory (except for 
those who are exempted), but our COVID Secure Communion 
services are not, as I feared, dreary. Despite the restrictions, those of 
us who attend are determined to worship and be cheerful about it.  

Each week I look forward to both of our Sunday services. It is good to 
meet people physically in church, to catch up on news, but I also find 
the intimacy of our livestreamed worship appealing. 

By the way, I cannot promise anything, but we are hoping to restart 
Mid-Week Praise in church, beginning on 7th September at the new 
time of 6.30pm. Whether we can start or not will depend upon local 
lockdowns, Government restrictions etc.  

If we do manage to restart, the seating and other restrictions will be 
the same as on Sundays. Specifically, attendance will be limited to 30, 
we all wear masks, gel our hands, remain seated throughout, and sit 
where directed. It will be Mid-Week Praise, but different! 

I suppose we can all get annoyed by the COVID-19 restrictions but 
there are some that strike at the very heart of being a minister. From 
the outset, for public health reasons, I have accepted that only the 
priest presiding at Communion should consume the consecrated 
wine; that the congregation take the bread only. I am happy to go 
along with this because it is expedient to do so during a pandemic. 
Sharing the chalice would risk spreading COVID-19 and much else 
besides.     

But this is nowhere near ideal. Although I preside at the Lord’s 
Supper, we all celebrate. Furthermore, when I preside, essentially, I 
repeat Jesus’ exhortation from the Last Supper. With his words 
ringing in my ears, I am reminded that all should share in the wine. 
Well, needs must I guess, but I dislike this return to pre-Reformation 
practice. The sooner it ends, the better. 

There is an obvious solution; use individual cups, like we do when we 
visit Ainsworth Methodists. I much prefer the symbolism of passing 
around the chalice but using individual cups would at least mean I can 
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share the wine with everyone. Really, is this any different, in principle, 
to using individual wafers rather than breaking off pieces from a small 
loaf of bread? 

Unfortunately, the House of Bishops has received legal advice that 
using individual cups at Communion would contravene Canon Law, so 
it is banned. But a legal challenge has been launched, so watch this 
space. 

Something else happening in September is our annual meeting. This 
will be held on Zoom immediately following our livestreamed service 
on 27th September at 12.45pm. To attend, you will need a link 
obtainable from me by email. 

This is an important meeting, at which reports are received and 
elections take place. This year there are vacancies for two 
churchwardens, three Deanery Synod representatives and seven 
PCC members. Nomination forms will be available in church (or from 
me) from 12th September onwards. If you wish to stand (or vote), this 
is also the cut-off date for ensuring your name your name is recorded 
on the church electoral roll.   

I hope and pray that all vacancies will be filled.  

God Bless 

Dave 
 

FROM THE REGISTERS 
 

FUNERALS We commend to God’s keeping 

July 13th  Kathleen Morris 

July 14th  Marian Stears Greenhalgh 

July 20th  Bernard Sharples 

  

Editor’s Spot … 
 

   Welcome to the September 2020 edition of Christ Church Ainsworth 
Parish Magazine.  

    Traditionally many of our groups and organisations have a break 
over the summer months, however as 2020 has been a slightly 
unusual year, once again we have a huge amount of virtual activity to 
report – really well done to all section leaders for their hard work and 
creativity in keeping the show on the road under exceptional 
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circumstances, and a big thank you for your regular reports and 
updates. 

     Whilst a number of our regular services in church are not back yet, 
those that are, have a steady attendance and the live streamed 
services continue to attract many followers. Hopefully we’ll be able to 
reintroduce some services at other times before too much longer, so 
do keep checking the weekly online updates for more information. 

     Enjoy this month’s magazine, and please do your best to keep safe 
and well. As always, please keep your reports and articles coming in 
by the second Sunday in the month, to 
ainsworthmagazine@gmail.com.                                                                                                                                               

 Alison 
Parish Magazine Update 
 

Whilst many of the restrictions imposed by the Corona Virus lockdown 
are beginning to ease, there are a number of issues which are likely to 
prevent us from a return to our usual paper format magazine for the 
foreseeable future. The Church of England guidelines throughout 
recent months have been that paper copies may be produced but 
should not be hand delivered. Distributing copies of our magazine by 
post isn’t an option as the cost of postage per copy would exceed the 
price charged for the magazine! As our church building is still only 
being accessed by a small number of people, there would be very 
limited opportunity for individuals to pick up their own paper copy from 
church; even if this were not the case, the current guidelines for 
providing a Covid-secure environment do not allow things to be 
handed out / picked up from church. 

With this in mind. the magazine will continue to be produced as a PDF 
document and distributed via the various mailing lists, facebook page 
and church website at present. 

As the 2020 subscription year was, in effect, put on hold from May 
2020; at such stages as we are able to resume production and 
distribution of paper copies our aim is to complete the subscription 
year to ensure ‘a fair deal’ for both subscribers and advertisers. 

 

Just A Thought … 

 

Do what you can, with what you have, wherever you are. 

 

 

mailto:ainsworthmagazine@gmail.com
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Mike Hayden – RIP 
 
We were all very much saddened to learn of the death of our 
Assistant Cub Scout Leader, Mike Hayden, who died on 20 July.  
Mike, husband of Carol who was a previous Curate at Ainsworth, 
decided to join the parish as a Cub Scout Leader several years ago. 

He was a popular and hard-working leader, a stickler for tradition, 
especially wearing uniform correctly and standing to attention during 
the Nation Anthem. Mike made us all smile when he “shouted” at the 
Cubs and his Welsh accent became very noticeable. On our first St. 
George’s Day Parade, Mike was at the back of the Pack ready to do 
“eyes front” as we passed the cenotaph. His “PACK EYES FRONT!” 
made everyone (not just Ainsworth) on parade jump out of their skins 
– clearly his memories back to his time in the forces! 

He had lots of ideas on how to keep the youngsters occupied with our 
programme planning, especially if St David’s Day turned out to be a 
Friday, when he provided everyone with his homemade Welsh Cakes 
and Barra Brith – they melted in your mouth. 

It is exactly 1 year since Mike retired as ACSL when Carol was 
appointed vicar at Walmsley Church, and he took on more 
responsibilities in her parish. 

Clearly attendance at Mike’s funeral was restricted because of the 
current Covid situation, but over 20 Leaders, Explorers, Scouts, 
Retired leaders and parents helped form a guard of honour on the 
church walk as his coffin was carried into church and out again after 
the service. 

He will be very much missed by all who knew him.  

 “Nos da dduw bendithia” Mike 

 
Ainsworth In Memorium  
 
Thanks to the generosity of Ann and Geoff 
Hampson, and Bryan Shaw, we now have a 
new 'In Memorium' book in church. 

The old books were the worse for wear, with one 
falling apart, so Ann and Geoff generously paid for a new, high quality 
memorial book, which is dedicated to the memory of Ann's late 
parents. Bryan learnt calligraphy at college and, over several months, 
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has lovingly transcribed all the names listed in the old books into the 
new one. 

I am grateful to Ann, Geoff and Bryan and, on behalf of everyone, I 
wish to thank them for their generosity. I had planned to dedicate the 
book during a public act of worship but, sadly, this must be delayed 
until the COVID-19 restrictions have been lifted. 

Bryan has kindly offered to add new names to the book, so please 
contact me if you would like the name of a departed loved one 
included in the book. 

 
 
 
 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
 

Due to the uncertainty about social distancing, serving food etc, we 
have reluctantly decided to delay holding the Coffee Morning until 
Spring, when hopefully the situation will have improved. Obviously, in 
the meantime, you can donate to Macmillan directly and we would 
encourage you to do so. 
 

Church Yard 

I would like to thank Lesley and Janet for all their hard work in keeping 
our church yard in such great condition over the last few months when 
most of us who normally work there have been in total lock down and 
isolation. 

Visiting family graves in other churchyards I can see there is grass 
over 2 feet tall, weeds growing thickly on the paths and the whole 
place looking uncared for and unkempt. 

Ainsworth is lovely to walk into in this time of worry and uncertainty – 
Thank you ladies! 

Gwen & Bill White 

Acknowledgement 
 

Wyn Steel and family would like to thank all those who have phoned, 
sent cards and flowers to her since she has moved into Cameron 
House, especially the Mothers Union and Dave as well as the kind 
thoughts, prayers and best wishes she has received. 
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News From The Diocese 

  
Lahore Diocese (Pakistan): Covid-19 is now increasingly affecting 
Pakistan after a relatively slow start. It is affecting the poorest in 
society the most, those who live on a day to day basis, those without 
reserves to fall back on. The hospitals are full of coronavirus patients, 
and many low-skilled workers are now unemployed. Lockdown as we 
know it, is exceedingly difficult when you need to work to put food on 
the table.  

The Church in Pakistan is focusing its efforts on providing food 
parcels to those in need, and Bishop Mark is appealing to church 
communities in Manchester to support this work.  

He says, “We know that these times have been difficult for many, but 
if you do feel that you are able to support the poorest, with food and 
other essentials then it would be really appreciated, making a 
difference to friends and colleagues in the poorest areas of Lahore 
Diocese. Our prayers continue to be with the people of Lahore and 
surrounding areas, with Bishop Irfan and those in the Church of 
Pakistan trying to provide food to those in need, for the church 
schools in Lahore Diocese and the vital work that they continue to do 
with their young people.”   

If you feel able to donate, follow this link:  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/lahorediocesepandemicap
peal/ 

 

2020 Manchester Sleepout - Organise your own! 

For the past few years, Manchester Cathedral has supported the 
Booth Centre by holding a Sleepout to raise funds for this charity that 
supports the homeless. 

For obvious reasons it won’t be possible for this event to be held at 
the Cathedral this year, so instead, why not support the Booth Centre 
on Friday 6 November and organise your own Manchester Sleepout. 

This is a fundraising challenge that doesn't replicate what it's like to be 
homeless, but does allow you to understand the challenges people 
face when they don't have their own home. 

For more information, or to register to take part visit: 

https://www.boothcentre.org.uk/manchester-sleepout.html 

about:blank
about:blank
https://www.boothcentre.org.uk/manchester-sleepout.html
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Notices, Acknowledgements & Announcements 
 

Christ Church Ainsworth APCM 
Sunday 27th September 12.45pm via ‘Zoom’ 

Please do your best to attend this ‘virtual’ meeting. For more info or to 
request a ‘link’ to join the meeting please email: 

vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk                                          

Confirmation Service 
Sunday 29th November 7pm 

We have a number of candidates already registered, but still have space for 
more, whether Year 7s (or above) or adults. Adults interested in being 

Confirmed should email Revd Dave, vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk as should 
the parents of any youngsters who are interested.  

Christ Church Ainsworth Churchyard Team 
This dynamic group of people meet most Wednesday mornings in the 
Churchyard to carry out a variety of tasks – new members are always 

welcome. 

Daily Hope 
This is a free phone initiative which offers music, prayers and reflections as 

well as full worship services from the Church of England at 
the end of a telephone line. 

The line is available 24 hours a day on 0800 804 8044 and has 
been set up particularly with those unable to join online church 

services during the period of restrictions in mind. 
 

#GMRemembers 

This initiative is a free-to-use online book of remembrance which will form a 
permanent tribute to those in the region who lost their lives during the 

Covid-19 pandemic. People and communities of all faiths and of none, can 
add a memorial for someone they loved or cared for who has died during 

the COVID-19 pandemic, and was born, lived or linked to Greater 
Manchester. To take part visit 

 https://www.facebook.com/ManchesterCathedral/live 
  

Manchester Cathedral is now open for private prayer  
The cathedral has a lovely video of welcome, showing what people can 

expect when they visit to pray. For more info visit manchester.anglican.org 

 

 

mailto:vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk
mailto:vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk
https://manchesterdiocese.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jkiuykid-utudiuhlld-z/
https://manchesterdiocese.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jkiuykid-utudiuhlld-v/
https://manchesterdiocese.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jkjdijjt-utudiuhlld-c/
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Around The Organisations … 
 

Scouts 

 

Well the last two months have been really busy for the Scouts. I have 
attached some pictures so you can see what we have been up to. 
Where to start?   
Ainsworth’s Got Talent - we had several of the young people enter 
the Ainsworth's Got Talent competition. It was really hard to choose a 
winner, so I ended up getting an independent person from my works 
to judge. Well done to Dylan and Jacob for their winning entry; we 
definitely have some talent! 
Ainsworth Scout Bake Off – Wow! Glad we were not able to meet 
face to face. The cakes made and decorated by the young people 
were awesome. Again, we had a lot of entries and I found it difficult to 
choose, so left that up to Baloo. Due to the excellent entries, she 
chose 3 winners - well done to Pierce and Henri for their archery 
target, Ethan for his campfire scene and Jamie for his Smartie 
surprise. 

 

Self Portrait Night - All the young people were tasked with creating a 
self portrait of themselves in an hour; they could use any materials 
they wanted to create their portraits. I'm not sure Picasso has 
anything to worry about, but there were some great portraits done.  
Zak did his in Lego, it was fantastic; Henri made his using little 
squares of paper, again fantastic; and Luci turned herself into a 
cartoon character. 

 

Taskmaster - we then had a night based around the TV programme, 
what a giggle. They had tasks to complete such as "Make a teddy 
bear look as sinister as possible", "making your best dance move", 
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"tearing a picture from a piece of paper", "make the quirkiest hat out of 
something that isn't a hat" - yes we did get underpants on heads!!! 

Virtual Camp - as we are not allowed to meet face to face yet due to 
Covid 19, we decided we were going to have a virtual camp over the 
weekend of 25th and 26th July. We met on zoom at 12 noon on the 
Saturday where they were tasked with creating a den, decorating it, 
making an item linked to the theme of their den and dressing up 
accordingly. We had a NASA den, a Robin Hood den, a beach den, 
an under the sea den to name but a few. We even had a Surfer Den 
made by Ben C in his campervan on the way to Cornwall, how cool 
was that. Ben joined in with us via zoom whilst driving down the M5 
towards Cornwall on a couple of occasions, he had better weather 
than us.  

We then met again at 7pm on Zoom when we all had burgers and hot 
dogs for our virtual BBQ. We played a quiz and virtual guess who.  
We got all the young people to dress up in hats, glasses etc and the 
leaders chose one and we all played along. It was great fun. 

We met again at 10pm and played further games. 

On Sunday morning we all met to have breakfast together at 9am, 
and then at 9.30am we had flag break (the leaders had been and 
filmed it on Saturday morning at the Church Hall) and played it over 
Zoom. Wow very proud leaders of those Scouts. 

At 10.45 we all again met on Zoom and we did the badge 
presentations for the past few weeks. We had already met with 
parents and handed over a badge card and the badges that their child 
had earned. We presented over 180 badges on that Sunday morning 
to Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Young Leaders, Brownies and Guides.  
The Brownies were issued with Cub Badges for the work they had 
undertaken.   

Well done to all who took part in our Virtual Camp and who have been 
working hard during lock down to complete the badges. Holly has 
earned 12 badges over the period, the highest awarded to the Scouts 
(only by 1 though). 

August has seen us having fun times with our Family Challenge Night 
and the Holiday Quiz, and as I write this, we are planning a 
celebration for VJ day. We are then having a break until 11th 
September. 

At present we cannot say when we will be meeting face to face for 
Scouting. We had just moved from Red to Amber, where we could 
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start to plan to meet outdoors in small groups, when Greater 
Manchester was put back into local lockdown, so we are now back to 
online scouting only. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my fellow Scout Leaders 
for helping me to plan and keep the Scouts going through these 
strange times. 

Thank you Mollie, George, Aled and Ben. 

Stacey 

Scout Leader 

 

12th Radcliffe Brownies 

 

Despite our disappointment in not being able to meet in person, virtual 
meetings have had some advantages – we were able to have a “Bring 
your pet to Brownies” meeting – something only really possible online!  
(and those, like Brown Owl, who didn’t have a pet, brought a teddy 
instead). We have also had a food night, and whilst it wasn’t possible 
to share food, we did manage to eat a snack together. For our final 
meeting before a break for summer, we had a games night – some of 
which worked better than others! 

The Brownies have been very active throughout lockdown and so it 
was wonderful to be able to award some badges during our online 
meetings. Hannah and Poppy earned their Baking interest badge, 
Polly a new skills badge and Amelia and Izzy completed their Skills for 
the Future Theme award. We were also very proud to be able to 
present both Amelia and Izzy with their Brownie Bronze Award – the 
very first time our unit has been able to do this.  
  

 
 
Many of the Brownies have also joined in with the Girlguiding “Get 
Active” initiative – cycling, hiking, horse riding, dancing and 
gymnastics to name but a few! Well done to all the girls. 
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We are not meeting during August, so are looking forward to seeing 
each other again in September – whether physically or online. 

Brown Owl 
 
 

                                                    

Building Hope and Confidence 

 

As the magazine went to print for August, we were sorry to learn of 
the death of Bernard Sharples. Bernard has been a good friend for 
our Mothers’ Union branch and audited our accounts for many years.  
We offer our love and prayers for Marjorie, his family and his friends.   
We were also sad to hear of the death of Kath Morris, a former 
member of our branch and send condolences to her family and 
friends.   

Now for some good news, especially as at this time of writing it is 
Mary Sumner Day on 9th August. Lynne Tembey, our Immediate past 
Worldwide President has been appointed as a Lay Canon and 
Prebendary of York Minster for a period of 5 years. We congratulate 
Lynne and offer prayerful support in her new role.   

I’ve been reading in Families Worldwide for the second half of 2020 of 
Mothers’ Union ‘Stories of Change’. In York Province, of which we are 
part, female prisoners in Durham were lacking direction and hope for 
the future. The local Mothers’ Union were approached by the prison 
warden and volunteered to set up a branch. With the backing of the 
prison chaplain, 15 members now meet on a monthly basis. Knowing 
that there are individuals who will show unconditional love and 
concern for the prisoners has given them hope for their future lives, 
and the branch has made a big difference to the outlook of all 
involved. The initiative has gained major recognition, culminating in 
MU being invited to participate in a meeting at the House of Lords 
during Prisons Week in October 2020.   
We await more news later in the year.  

The following was sent to me by a member. I have taken the liberty to 
just use extracts from the item.   

A little light heartedness...... 
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“Common Sense - an obituary.”  
 

Today, we mourn the passing of a beloved old friend, Common 
Sense. He will be remembered as having cultivated such valuable 
lessons as;  

Knowing when to come in out of the rain; accidents may happen; if it 
ain’t broken, don’t fix it; why the early bird gets the worm; life isn’t 
always fair; and maybe it was my own fault.   

Common Sense lived by simple, sound financial policies (don’t spend 
more than you earn) and reliable strategies (adults, not children are in 
charge).  

Common Sense was preceded in death by his parents, Truth and 
Trust, his wife, Discretion, his daughters, Responsibility and Integrity 
and his son, Reason. He is survived by his step brothers; I Know my 
Rights, I Want it Now, Someone Else is to Blame and I’m a Victim.  
We shall not see his like again! 

I hope that we can all manage to keep our sense of humour, even 
when times seem a bit bleak. Mothers’ Union members always enjoy; 
Faith, Fellowship, Fun .........and Food!   

Jennifer White  
(Hon. Sec.) 

 
Community Snake Update 
 

‘Albert the Ainsworth Adder’ is looking great! There are now more 
than 100 painted stones on the path round the Delph and more are 
being added each day. If you haven’t been to see our Community 
Snake yet, he’s situated on the path that runs around the Delph and 
begins next to the seat on the lower side. Why not take a look next 
time you’re passing; better still, why not decorate a stone and add it to 
Albert to make him grow. 
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From the Archives – September 1995 

 

The inside front cover of the September 1995 Parish Magazine 
sported a lovely ‘Village Day’ sketch, with various stalls & outdoor fun; 
further reports followed from the Ainsworth Community Association 
and the Village Day Task Force, confirming that the weather had been 
great and ‘a good time was had by all’. A number of the groups and 
organisations also expressed their appreciation to supporters and 
helpers on the day. Alongside the main event and activities, the 
Ainsworth Unitarian Chapel members had hosted a garden party in 
the grounds of their Sunday School building; Ainsworth Methodist 
Church members had hosted a Hymn Festival Display, the Parish 
Church members had run a very successful craft stall and the Scouts 
had held a VJ Day celebration event in the evening.  

As always, there were a wide variety of events and activities to report 
on: A ‘German For Beginners’ course was due to be held in the 
Community Centre on Well Street, with residents invited to register 
their interest; members of the W.I were planning a bowling match; 
Young Families had ended the summer term with a sports day which 
seems to have been very well received; and the Church Women’s 
Fellowship had enjoyed a trip to Warburton’s Bakery 

Many of the uniformed organisations had enjoyed camp / pack 
holidays over the summer months, whilst Stacey White (Assistant Cub 
Leader) had attended the 18th World Scout Jamboree in Flevoland, 
Holland, as one of only 150 adult crew members from the UK. An 
interesting article written by Peter J. Cooke provided a reflection on 
his experience of attending the 1967 World Scout Jamboree in Idaho, 
USA. 

In September 1995 there were 3 Baptisms, 8 Weddings and 1 Funeral 
recorded from the previous month. The number of Communicants for 
the previous month was listed as 449 and the collections totalled 
£1568. 
 

It’s Not What Happens That Matters Most, It’s How You 
React To It … 
 

Once upon a time a young girl complained to her father that her life 
was miserable and that she was really fed up; she was tired of fighting 
and struggling all the time. It seemed just as one problem was solved, 
another one soon followed. 



  

18 
 

Her father, a chef, took her to the kitchen. He filled three pots with 
water and placed each on a high fire. Once the three pots began to 
boil, he placed potatoes in one pot, eggs in the second pot, and 
ground coffee beans in the third pot. 

He then let them sit and boil, without saying a word to his daughter. 
The daughter, moaned and impatiently waited, wondering what he 
was doing. 

After twenty minutes he turned off the burners. He took the potatoes 
out of the pot and placed them in a bowl. He pulled the boiled 
eggs out and placed them in a bowl. He then ladled the coffee out and 
placed it in a cup. Turning to her he asked. ‘Daughter, what do you 
see?’ 

‘Potatoes, eggs, and coffee,’ she replied. 

‘Look closer,’ he said, ‘and touch the potatoes.’ She did and noted 
that they were soft. He then asked her to take an egg and break it. 
After pulling off the shell, she observed the hard-boiled egg. Finally, 
he asked her to sip the coffee. Its rich aroma brought a smile to her 
face. 

‘Father, what does this mean?’ she asked. 

He then explained that the potatoes, the eggs and the coffee beans 
had each faced the same adversity – the boiling water, however, each 
one reacted differently. 

The potato went in strong, hard, and unrelenting, but in boiling water, 
it became soft and weak. 

The egg was fragile, with the thin outer shell protecting its liquid 
interior until it was put in the boiling water. Then the inside of the egg 
became hard. 

However, the ground coffee beans were unique. After they were 
exposed to the boiling water they achieved something amazing; they 
changed the water and created something new. 

‘Which are you,’ he asked his daughter. ‘When adversity knocks on 
your door, how do you respond? Are you a potato, an egg, or a coffee 
bean?’ 
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Poems From The Parish (And Beyond …) 

As September brings us well and truly into Autumn, a hymn rather 
than a poem this month; I wonder how many readers remember 

singing this from the blue “Come And Praise” books at Sunday School 
or in school assemblies … 

 

Autumn  
 

Autumn days, when the grass is jewelled, 
And the silk inside a chestnut shell, 
Jet planes meeting in the air to be refuelled, 
All these things I love so well, 

So, I mustn’t forget, no, I mustn’t forget 
To say a great big thank you, I mustn’t forget. 

Clouds that look like familiar faces, 
And a winter’s moon with frosted rings, 
Smell of bacon as I fasten up my laces, 
And the song the milkman sings. 

So, I mustn’t forget, no, I mustn’t forget 
To say a great big thank you, I mustn’t forget. 

Whipped-up spray that is rainbow-scattered, 
And a swallow curving in the sky, 
Shoes so comfy though they’re worn out and they’re battered, 
And the taste of apple pie. 

So, I mustn’t forget, no, I mustn’t forget 
To say a great big thank you, I mustn’t forget. 

Scent of gardens when the rain’s been falling, 
And a minnow darting down a stream, 
Picked-up engine that’s been stuttering and stalling, 
And a win for my home team. 

So, I mustn’t forget, no, I mustn’t forget 
To say a great big thank you, I mustn’t forget. 

Estelle White 
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VJ Day 75 
 

Whilst Victory in Europe was declared in May 1945, tens of thousands 
of British troops continued to fight in the Far East for a further three 
months, until the dropping of atomic bombs on Hiroshima and 
Nagasaki hastened the Japanese surrender and finally brought an 
end to the second World War. 

VJ Day was celebrated on 15th August 1945, with Japan formally 
surrendering on 2nd September 1945, however many troops didn’t 
make it home until 1946. The conditions for troops deployed to the Far 
East had been particularly gruelling; many thousands of Allied Troops 
became Prisoners of War and suffered extreme cruelty and 
depravation at the hands of their captors; those who returned home 
brought back terrible scars – both mental and physical. 

Whilst the continuing Covid-19 restrictions prevented large scale 
public celebrations; on Saturday 15th August 2020, people across the 
country paid their respects on the 75th anniversary of VJ Day; wreaths 
were laid at war memorials across the borough, services were 
broadcast via social media and speeches were made in honour of the 
many thousands of allied troops who kept on fighting after VE Day to 
finally bring the war to an end. 
 

For the Fallen 
 

(By Robert Laurence Binyon (1869-1943), published in The 
Times newspaper on 21 September 1914) 

 
With proud thanksgiving, a mother for her children, 
England mourns for her dead across the sea. 
Flesh of her flesh they were, spirit of her spirit, 
Fallen in the cause of the free. 
 
Solemn the drums thrill: Death august and royal 
Sings sorrow up into immortal spheres. 
There is music in the midst of desolation 
And a glory that shines upon our tears. 
 
They went with songs to the battle, they were young, 
Straight of limb, true of eye, steady and aglow. 
They were staunch to the end against odds uncounted, 
They fell with their faces to the foe. 
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They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning 
We will remember them. 
 
They mingle not with their laughing comrades again; 
They sit no more at familiar tables of home; 
They have no lot in our labour of the day-time; 
They sleep beyond England's foam. 
 
But where our desires are and our hopes profound, 
Felt as a well-spring that is hidden from sight, 
To the innermost heart of their own land they are known, 
As the stars are known to the Night; 
 
As the stars that shall be bright when we are dust, 
Moving in marches upon the heavenly plain, 
As the stars that are starry in the time of our darkness, 
To the end, to the end, they remain. 

 
Space To Share A Prayer 
 

Bring peace, Lord to the worried, 

Bring calm, Lord to the stressed, 

Bring hope, Lord to the downcast, 

And to the tired, Lord, grant them rest. 

       Amen 

 

Strap Lines 
 

What’s the difference between ignorance and apathy? I don’t know 
and I don’t care! 
 

Moses lead his people through the desert for 40 years – even in 
Biblical times men denied the need to ask for directions! 
 

A clean house is the sign of a broken computer. 
 
You know you’re getting older when you think emojis are the same as 
higheroglyphics. 
 
 



  

22 
 

Parish Customs And Traditions 

 

A tradition is defined as an inherited, established, or customary 
pattern of thought, action, or behaviour (such as a religious practice or 
a social custom). Britain is full of customs and traditions which have 
been around for hundreds of years. British customs and traditions are 
famous all over the world; but some are more unusual than others!  

September – Church Clipping 

The origins of ‘Church Clipping’ are unknown, but the custom is 
supposed to be an outward display of affection by the parishioners, for 
their church, and involves parishioners surrounding a Church by 
holding hands all the way around the outside of the building.  

Painswick Church in Gloucestershire hold their annual Church 
Clipping ceremony during the 3rd week in September, whilst 
‘Wirksworth Clipping the Church’, is held each year in the Peak 
District on the Sunday nearest to the 8th of September. 

 
Time For A Smile  
 

A newly ordained priest was to hold a graveside burial service for an 

indigent man who had no family or friends. Unfamiliar with the area, 

the Minister took several wrong turns and finally arrived at the 

cemetery almost an hour late. The hearse was nowhere in sight, the 

backhoe was next to the open hole and the workmen were sitting 

under a tree eating their lunch. 

The Priest went to the open grave and found the vault lid already in 

place; feeling guilty because of his tardiness, he preached a lengthy 

and impassioned service, sending the deceased to the great beyond 

in style. 

As he returned to his car, he overheard one workman say to the other, 

“Well, I’ve been installing septic tanks for over 30 years now and I’ve 

never seen anything like that before!” 

 

A Sunday School teacher asked her class why Joseph and Mary took 

Jesus with them to Jerusalem. 

 A small child replied, ‘Because they couldn’t get a baby-sitter. ‘ 
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The Extended Parish Puzzler 

 

Crack The Code … 

 

If  F  Q  Z  A  W = Judea; can you crack the code to work out the 
names of the following places which all appear in the Bible? 

1)   X  A  P  D  H  A  D  A  I 

2)   J  W  V  W  N  A  P  D 

3)   Y  W  J  W  W  J 

4)   C  W  H  E  H  A  A 

5)   C  W  N  Z  A  J     K  B     A  Z  A  J 

6)   A  C  U  L  P 

7)   F  A  N  Q  O  W H  A  I 

8)   I  K  Q  J  P    O  E  J  W  E 

9)   C  A  P  D  O  A  I W  J  A 

10)   F  A  N  E  Y  D  K 

 (Answers on page 24) 

 

How many crosses? 
 

As you would expect, there are a number of crosses and images of 
crosses to be found within our church; each month we’ll be including a 
photo and asking, ‘Where can this cross be found?’  

Last month’s photo was of a section of the design embroidered on the 
kneeler which surrounds the Sanctuary. Any idea where this cross 
can be found? (Answer in next month’s magazine). 
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Cryptic Hymns 

 

The answers to these cryptic clues are the first line of popular hymns. 
   

1. An accident has befallen the first part of the day  

-  -  -  -  -  -  -    -  -  -   -  -  -  -  -  - 

2. Get to your feet twice for someone special 

-  -  -  -  -   -  - ,   -  -  -  -  -   -  -    -  -  -      -  -  -  -  - 

3. Demand inner peace 

-  -     -  -  -  -  -    -  -    -  -  -  - 

4. An incredible female 

-  -  -  -  -  -  -    -  -  -  -  - 

5. Single base underpinning a place of worship 

-  -  -    -  -  -  -  -  -‘  -    -  -  -    -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - 

6. To move in perhaps? 

-  -  -  -  -     -  -  -  -      -  - 

7. 960 hours 

-  -  -  -  -    -  -  -  -    -  -  -    -  -  -  -  -    -  -  -  -  -  -  

8. A precious crop raising it’s hand in recognition 

-  -  -  -     -  -  -  -  -      -  -  -     -  -  -  -  -  -    -  -  -  - 

9. Request fuel to maintain illumination 

-  -  -  -    -  -    -  -  -     -  -    -  -     -   -  -  -  

10. Everything lit up and lovely 

-  -  -    -  -  -  -  -  -    -  -  -  -  -  -   -  -  -   -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   

(Answers on page 25) 

(Answers to Crack The Code: 1) Bethlehem; 2) Nazareth; 3) Canaan; 

4) Galilee; 5) Garden Of Eden; 6) Egypt; 7) Jerusalem; 8) mount 

Sinai; 9) Gethsemane; 10) Jericho. 
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Who’s Who 
 
Vicar                            Revd Dave Thomson Christ Church Vicarage 
                                    Ainsworth Hall Road. Ainsworth BL2 5RY 
                                    vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk                                         01204 398567 
                                    Twitter @Vicar_Dave 
 

OLM                             Revd Elaine Larkin 
                                    1 Greenside. Ainsworth. BL2 5SE   
                                     elaine.larkin.el@gmail.com                                           01204 388762 
                                          Revd Debra Johnstone                                                  01204 399630 
 

Churchwarden             Vacancy 
 

                                                                                
 

Church Treasurer         Geoff Whittle                         07976 443165 
 

Secretary of the PCC    Vacancy                     
 

Organist                         Jenny Johnson                                                             07734976978 
 

Gift Aid & Freewill Offering  Carole Butler                                                          07982 316388 
Secretary 
 

Parish Child Protection    Peter Holden                                                             01204 596938 
 

Church Hall Booking       Geoff Hampson                                                         07910817577 
 

Church Lottery                Judith White                                                               07812074776 
 

Magazine Editor             Alison Hartley                                  ainsworthmagazine@gmail.com 
 

Magazine Secretary       S Varnom                                                                   0161 761 5686 
 

Magazine Adverts          June Brooks                                                               01204 527244 
 

Primary School Head     D Gerrard BA(Hons)PGCE                                        01204 527484 
 

Services 
Sunday  8.00am       Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 
            10.30am       Family Service 2nd Sunday Family & Parade Service 
            12.00pm       Baptisms (Except 2nd and last Sunday) 
              6.30pm       Evensong (Book of Common Prayer) 
                                 2nd Sunday Holy Communion (Book of Common Pray) 
                                Healing Service (see Parish Diary) 
Weds    6.15pm        Mid-Week Praise 
 
 

Home Communion is available for anyone unable to attend Church due to illness or frailty       
Arrangements for Baptisms, Marriages, Banns of Marriage and Funerals Contact Revd Dave 
Thomson 

 
(Answer to Cryptic Quiz on page 24: 1) Morning has broken; 2) Stand up, 
stand up for Jesus; 3) Be still my soul; 4) Amazing grace; 5) The church’s 
one foundation; 6) Abide with me; 7) Forty days and forty nights; 8) Fair 
waved the golden corn; 9) Give me oil in my lamp; 10) All things bright and 
beautiful. 

 

mailto:vicar@ainsworthparish.org.uk
mailto:elaine.larkin.el@gmail.com
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Who’s Who For Church Organisations 

Mothers Union          
1st & 3rd Tuesday of the Month at 7.30pm                     
Branch Contact Jean Eddleston 

0161 761 2147                                            

Sunday School        Sunday at 10.25am in the Church Hall  

                    
Jan Burrow   
Vicky Howcroft Swift 

0161 761 1958 
07789 432103 

Altar Flowers           Kathy Armstrong Rand                         07748 020743 

ABC First Steps 
Toddler Group 

Fridays 10.00am - 11.30am Church Hall 
Anne Flowers                 
Or Jennifer White  

 
 
01204 382214 
07964 587694 

Group Leader           
Bill White 
group.ainsworth@praws.gmnscouts.org.uk                         

01204 595378 

Beaver Scouts          
Friday at 6.00pm in the Church Hall Leader 
Valerie Watts 

 
01204 398634 

Cub Scouts            
Friday at 7.00pm in the Church Hall  
Sean Butler                        

 
07843 233056 

Scouts 14th Radcliffe  
 
Explorers    

Fridays at 7.30pm in the Church Hall 
Leader Stacey White 
scouts.ainsworth@praws.gmnscouts.org.uk  

Wednesdays 7.30pm in the Church Hall 
John Turner               

07742 610281  
 
 
01204 381590 

Rainbows12th Radcliffe  
Thursday at 5.45pm to 7.00pm in the 
Church Hall  
Rainbow Guider  

 
 
 

Rainbows 16th Radcliffe   
Thursday at 4.30pm to 6.00pm in the 
Church Hall                     Rainbow Guider 
Janet Kay 

 
 
01204 525739 

Brownies 12th Radcliffe   
Thursday at 7.00pm to 8.15pm in the 
Church Hall  
Brown Owl Polly Ryder           

 
 
07437 519045 

Brownies 16th Radcliffe   
Thursday at 6.15pm to 7.30pm in the 
Church Hall  
Sarah McAnulty                    

                      
 
07955373623 

Guides 12th Radcliffe    
Thursday at 7.45pm in the Church Hall 
Captain  Emma Lee 

 
0161 764 2243 
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Little Fishes 
 

God Gave Each Of Us Gifts To Use Wisely 
 

 
 

 

Thanks to Zachary Obertelli (age 8) for our cover 

picture this month. 
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God Gave Each Of Us Gifts To Use Wisely  
This month as we think about returning to school, Little Fishes is 

all about the gifts that God gives to each one of us; something 

special we have that's different from anyone else. Some of us are 

good at remembering things, some of us are good at sports, some 

of us are good at making things, some of us are good at solving 

problems, some people are good at knowing how to help others, 

and some people are always kind and generous. Each of us will have 

a special ability.  

The Parable Of The Talents 

A parable is a type of story that Jesus would tell so that 

people could learn something from it; Jesus' stories 

often have more than one meaning - this story is about 

‘talents’ which were a huge amount of money in Bible times; maybe 

as much as a thousand pounds in today’s money! But a talent can 

also mean our gifts or abilities; special gifts that God gives to 

each one of us. 

Once upon a time there was a very rich man; one day the man 

decided to go on a long journey, so he called his servants 

to him and gave them his instructions and asked them to 

take care of his house and all of his things while he was 

away. The rich man trusted his servants and believed that 

they would take care of his special and valuable things. 

The rich man gave one servant five talents of money (about 

£5,000), he gave another servant two talents (about £2,000) and 

to the last servant he gave one talent (about 

£1,000). He gave each servant the amount of money he 

thought they could handle according to their ability, 

then the rich man set off on his journey. 

As soon as he had left, the first servant set to work – he used the 

five talents to buy lots of ingredients then baked bread 

and cakes and pies and sold them to all his friends and 

neighbours. He used the five talents so well that he 
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made fifty more!   

The second servant also used his money wisely – he bought some 

tools and made things to sell to his friends and 

neighbours; he used the two talents so well that he 

made twenty more talents.  

But the servant who was only given one talent took his 

money and buried it in a hole in the ground to keep it 

safe; he didn’t even try to do anything with it. 

When the rich man returned from his journey, he called his 

servants to him and asked them how they had used his 

money. The first servant said, "You trusted me with five 

talents and I made fifty more!"  

His master smiled and replied, "Well done, you are a good and 

faithful servant! You are trustworthy with a few things so I will 

put you in charge of lots of things.” 

Then the servant who had been given two talents came and 

said, "You trusted me with two talents and I made twenty 

more!"  

His master smiled and replied, “well done, you are a good and 

faithful servant! You are trustworthy with a few things so I will 

put you in charge of lots of things.” 

Then the servant who had been given one talent came and told his 

master, "I know that you work hard for your money, so I 

was afraid to lose any of it. I decided to bury it and keep 

it safe. Here is your one talent back." 

The rich man was not impressed and said, “You lazy 

servant! At the very least you could have taken the money 

to the bank and you would have earned some interest from 

it." 

He immediately took the talent away from the servant and gave it 

to the first man who had used his money to make more. 
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The point Jesus was trying to make, is that if we use the special 

gifts and abilities that God has given us, he will give us more to 

keep doing those things that we are good at, and He 

will trust us with much more. If we have a chance to 

use the special gifts and abilities that God has given us 

and we don't do it, those special gifts and abilities will be lost. 

God considers every one of us to be valuable and 

trusts us to use our gifts and abilities wisely in his 

service. Maybe you're not sure what your special 

abilities are yet. Ask your parents or teachers what they think 

your gifts are.  

Listen and watch when people around you compliment you or notice 

something good about what you're doing. It might be 

something small and it might not seem very important, 

but to God it's a special and very valuable gift that only 

you can give. If you keep using it God will continue to 

make it bigger and better.  

Back To School prayer 

Hold my hand God, lead the way, 

Help me to be good each day, 

Let me know what’s wrong and right, 

Keep me safe by day and night, 

Let me know what you have planned, 

Lead the way God, hold my hand. Amen 

Back To School Special Gifts Idea 
You will need 2 envelopes, 2 pieces of paper and a pen or pencil. 

On 1 envelope write “DUST BIN” on the other envelope write 

“SCHOOL BAG”. On 1 piece of paper make a list of all the things 

that might not be helpful when you go back to school (things like 

not listening in class, leaving people out, not sharing, and lots 

more!) – fold this paper up & put it into the “DUST BIN” envelope. 

On the other piece of paper make a list of positive things (things 

like being helpful in class, sharing, being kind, and lots more!) – 

fold this paper up & put it into the “SCHOOL BAG” envelope.  
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Next month – The Parable of The Sower. 

If you enjoy colouring in, why not colour the picture below. 

Whilst church is closed you could get a grown up to e-mail it 

to ainsworthmagazine@gmail.com Each month we’ll choose 1 

picture to go on our front page; closing date Sun 13th 

September. 

We Plough The Fields & Scatter The 

Good Seed on The Land 

 
 

Name: ___________________      Age: _______ 
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Ainsworth Church & Community Hall 
 

Main hall, small hall and small meeting room, available for hire  
 daytime, evenings and weekends at competitive rates 

 

Ideal venue for Parties / Functions / Public meetings / 
Weddings / Birthdays / Funerals / Social events / Christenings 

 

Disabled access.   Projector and large screen 
 

Toilet facilities including Disabled, Baby changing and 
cloakrooms 

 

Newly equipped Catering kitchen 

 
For bookings, please contact Geoff Hampson on 07910 817577 
 e-mail: bookings@ainsworthchurchandcommunityhall.co.uk  

 

See full details on our new web site: 
www.ainsworthchurchandcommunityhall.co.uk 

 

 

 

Your Local Veterinary Surgery and 24 Hour Emergency Clinic 
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HORSE BITS 
Saddlery and Riding Wear 
18 Bridge Street, Ramsbottom, 

Lancashire, BL0 9QA 
Tel: 01706 822322 

 

Open 10 a.m. - 5.30 p.m. Weekdays 

9 a.m. - 5 p.m. Saturdays, 

12 noon - 4 p.m. Sundays, 

Closed Wednesdays 

AINSWORTH  
POST OFFICE 

 

Car Tax, Bureau de Change 
Lottery, Newspapers, Cards, 

Groceries, Carrs Pasties 
Home Made Samosas and Curries 

Hot Beverages, Copying 

Fancy Goods + Gifts and Toys  

Tel: 01204 523164 

Garage Door Repairs 
 

Excellent Service at a Low Price 

All types of repairs from 
cable replacement to full re-fit 

All work is VAT free 

01204 525922 or 07881 624710 
www.budgetgaragedoorrepairs.co.uk   

Glen Boardman,  
Ainsworth Hall Road, Ainsworth 

ICE CREAM PARLOUR  
& TEA SHOP 
 

Now open at  
ARTHUR LANE  
NURSERIES 
 

1 Arthur Lane,  
Ainsworth, Bolton  
 

Open Daily 10.00-5.00  

Have a day out! Buy all your Summer Bedding plants, Hanging  
Baskets, Shrubs, Conifers, Roses, Alpines etc at Down-to-Earth Prices.  

T- 01204 529929 
Now Serving FRESHLY made cold sandwiches. 

Serving Delicious Fredericks of Chorley Ice Cream 

facebook.com/thegardenshed.arthurlane  

J. RAWSON & SONS 
Monumental Masons 

& Sculptors 
 

Artistic Memorials in Marble,  

Granite and Stone  

250 Market Street, Bury  

Tel: 0161 764 4391 
www.rawsons-memorials.co.uk 
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SILLET TS  
FUNERAL SERVICE 

 

A Family business,  
established over 135 years 

 

Spring Lane, Radcliffe 
Manchester M26 2TQ 

 

Tel: 0161 723 2383 or 01204 
861300 

www.sillettsfunerals.co.uk  

JACKSONS MOTOR  
REPAIRS 

 

M.O.T. Testing Class 4, 5 & 7 
Repairs and Servicing 

 

Tel: 01204 531595 
 

Lever Bridge Garage,  
Radcliffe Road,  

Darcy Lever, Bolton 

 

JACK HAME R & SON 

(Tottington) LTD  

Established 1930 
 

Building & Roofing  
Contractors 

 

Tel: 01204 883867  Fax: 01204 888592 
Mobile: 078663 69891 

STARMOUNT VILLA 
Residential Home 

 

Situated in a peaceful country 

setting at Bradley Fold 
 

If you are interested in quality 
of life for a relative etc., 
then telephone us on 

(01204) 525811 

MILE LANE PHARMACY 
66 Mile Lane, Bury 

 

Free Prescription Collection and Delivery 
Service. We will collect Prescriptions from your 

Doctor’s Surgery and then deliver your 
dispensed medicine promptly.  

For friendly helpful service 
Tel: 0161 764 5054 
OPENING HOURS 

Mon. - Fri. 9.00– 18.00;  Sat. 9.00 -13.00 
Electronic Prescriptions Dispensed 

Southlands  
Residential Home 

Withins Lane, Breightmet 
 

27 bed home, set in spacious  
private grounds 

Experienced staff providing 24 hour care. 
Respite care available 

 

Contact: Jane or Nicola 
On:  01204 528369/397011 

E-mail: 01204397011@uwclub.net 

MOWING * PLANTING * WEEDING * TIDY-UPS 
FENCE PAINTING * CARAVAN WASHING *  

ALL GENERAL JOBS CONSIDERED 
Call for a free quote 

BECKY on 01204 522968 or 07989 671248  
JAN  on 0161 761 1958 or 07950 960468 

 

 

 

AMG Sewing 
by Ann-Marie  

          (Née Cunliffe) 
 

Clothing and Curtains  
altered and repaired 

Collections within 3 mile radius 
93 Salisbury Road, Radcliffe 

0161 280 0026 or 07817 848248 
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Bolton & Bury Podiatry Group  
Chiropody & Podiatry 

Gwen Charnock & Associates   
 

 
 
 
 

661a Bury Road, Bolton, BL2 6HR 
Telephone: 01204  481927  

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SJ DESIGNS 
 

Plans draughted for domestic extensions 
Local Authority Approval submissions 
 

S.T. Jackson ACIOB MBIAT 
203 Bury New Road 
Ainsworth. BL2 6QQ 

Tel: 01204 531883 
Mobile: 07790720491 

 

STUART FAIRCLOUGH  
and SONS 

 

For All Your Dairy Requirements 
MILK, EGGS and CREAM 

 

Please Telephone 
0161 764 0298 or 

0161 723 2569 

Warwick Bedroom 
Design 

 

Custom made Furniture 
● Bedroom ● Office ● Lounge●  
Free planning and estimating 

 

Tel: 0161 763 7137 
Mobile: 07833 748889 

www.warwickbedrooms.co.uk 

ARTHUR LA NE 
NURSERIES 

 

Growers of quality garden plants 
All at down to earth prices 

 
1 ARTHUR LANE,  

AINSWORTH, BOLTON 
Telephone: 01204 529929 

I vythwaite Lodge  
Oustanding Lake District Gues t House 

             Your Hosts - Andrew & Abigail  
 

Princes Road, Windermere  

Cumbria LA23 2DD  

Tel: 01539488914 
 

Email:  enquiries@ ivythwaitelodge.co.uk  

www. ivythwaitelodge. co.uk  

To advertise here  
please contact  

June Brooks on  
01204 527244  

or e-mail 
june1727:yahoo.com 

Anglo Ameri can 
 

ELECTRICAL COMPANY 
For All Your Electrical Needs 

Large or Small 
Electrical Wholesalers and  

Lighting Specialists 
 

67 Bradley Lane, Bolton, BL2 6RA 
 

Tel: 01204 527251 Fax: 01204 527257 
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LORDS 
 
 

ROOFING CONTRACTORS (N.W.) Ltd 
 

(AN ESTABILISHED FATHER AND SON ROOFING BUSINESS) 

 
 

          

FOR ALL YOUR ROOFING REQUIREMENTS 
(QUALITY THIS TIME • NEXT TIME • EVERY TIME) 

 
 
 

UNDERWRITTEN GUARANTEES WITH ALL CONTRACTS 
 

HAVING SERVED THE LOCAL COMMUNITY FOR OVER 25 
YEARS 

 
 
 
 

 

ALL ROOFING WORK(S) UNDERTAKEN  
 

LEAKS REPAIRED / SLATING / TILING / FACIAS & SOFFITTS  
FIRESTONE RUBBER FLAT ROOF INSTALLERS  

RE – ROOFING / LEAD WORKS / POINTING WORKS  
CHIMNEY WORKS & ALL ROOFING WORK(S) 

 
 

0800 612 2483 
 

Lords Roofing Contractors (N.W.) Ltd. 
Unit 2, Brinks Lane 

Bolton, Lancashire, BL2 6QD 


